
    

 

Principal’s report 

NAPLAN results 

Students in years 3 and 5 will today bring home their NAPLAN reports. Our students completed the NAPLAN 

assessments online back in May. We were one of 400 schools across NSW selected to trial the online platform in 

preparation for all schools going online by 2020. 

Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament 

This Friday twelve of our senior students will compete in the Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament at the Grafton City 

Tennis Courts. Play begins at 9:15am and may conclude around 2pm. Parents need to make arrangements to get 

students to the courts and pick them up afterwards. This year marks 50 years since the tournament began and 

students from the Clarence small schools and Catholic schools will compete for the Sharon Edwards Shield, named 

after missing Coutts Crossing teacher and long time tournament organiser Sharon Edwards. Good luck tennis 

players! 

Old School Day BBQ 

Thank you very much to those parents who sent in donations for the sausage sizzle lunch enjoyed by all students 

yesterday. A total of $142 was raised to help provide some extra needed funds for the Baker-Whalley family as they 

support their son Ben through his treatment. 

Lake Ainsworth excursion 

Our senior students are getting excited with our Lake Ainsworth excursion less than a week away. We will leave from 

the bus interchange at South Grafton next Monday at 8:30am. Don’t forget to pack recess for Monday! Whilst at 

Lake Ainsworth students will enjoy activities such as sailing, snorkelling, archery, raft building, stand-up paddle 

boarding and rock climbing. They will also meet up with old friends from Nymboida and Tucabia schools and make 

friends with kids from a range of other schools. It will be a full-on week and they will be exhausted by the end of it. 

We estimate that we will be back in South Grafton on Friday around 3pm. Keep an eye on the school Facebook page 

for photo updates of all the fun each day. 

Adopt a backpack 

Please, please, please consider adding a small toy, book or art supplies to your weekly shopping and send it in to add 

to our backpacks that will be taken to Coonamble for the kids of farming families before Christmas. It doesn’t have to 

be much, think – ‘stocking fillers’. Any unwanted, but clean, backpacks are also needed to pack gifts into. Thanks to 

everyone who has already supported this initiative. 

Cheers, 

Andrew   
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Principal’s report 
Infants Sports Day 

Yesterday our students in Kinder, Year 1 and Year 2 travelled to Wooli for a day of Traditional Indigenous 

games and activities along with students from many of the other Clarence small schools. The photos I have seen 

look like everyone was having a great time and reports about our students’ behaviour and sportsmanship have 

been very positive. Thank you very much to Wooli Public School for organising this great day! 

 

School uniform 

On any day the number of students attending school in full school uniform is excellent. Please remember that 

our school uniform consists of a school shirt, royal blue shorts, skirt or skorts and joggers or leather shoes. 

Football shorts, crocs and lycra shorts are not part of the school uniform. If uniform items are in the wash, please 

pick a close alternative and send a note with your child explaining why they are out of uniform. 

 

Year 6-7 Transition 

Our Year 6 students are joining other students from the Clarence small schools at the PCYC in Grafton  

tomorrow for sports and activities designed to help them with their transition to high school next year. Year 

advisors from the high schools will be on hand and the kids will be grouped with kids who will be attending the 

same high school next year. Next year all of our Year 6 students will be attending Grafton High School.  

 

Book Character Parade & Open Day 

Friday, September 27
th

 is the last day of term and is also our Book Character Parade and Open Day! Kids, staff 

and parents can come to school dressed as a book or movie character and enjoy a range of fun activities. Parents, 

grandparents and pre-schoolers are most welcome to come along and join in the fun. Our P&C are running a 

canteen which will be operating at lunchtime with meat pies and sausage rolls from the Sundown Bakery 

available. These can be pre-ordered through the Flexi-purchase app that parents use to order lunches on 

Mondays.  

We are asking for donations of cakes, biscuits and slices to sell at morning tea time. If you are able to provide 

any, please bring them in on Friday 27
th

 or the day before. Please bring cash for cake stall purchases. 

 

Students in school grounds 

With the holidays approaching it is timely to remind everyone that students who attend our school are allowed to 

use the play equipment, oval and tennis court as long as they have a parent with them. Please don’t allow children 

to come to school after hours unsupervised. The toilets will be locked on weekends due to recent misuse that 

occurred out of school hours. 

 

Last day of term is Friday September 27. All students and staff return Monday October 14. 

 

Cheers, 

Andrew 
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CANTEEN:    TERM 3 

Mon 23rd Sept: Jess & Tegan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS – TERM 3 

Fri Sept 20th: Yr 6 Transition day 

at PCYC. 

Wed Sept 18th: K/1/2 Wooli 

Traditional Games Day 

Fri Sept 27th: Last day of term 

Book character parade / open day 

 

COMING EVENTS – TERM 4 

Mon Oct 14th: First day for 

students and staff. 

Fri Nov 8th: Surfing at 

Woolgoolga! 
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